
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Tuesday-May 16                                        
9:30a Mass Vocations to the Priest-
hood & Religious Life/StC                                                    

Wednesday-May 17                                 
8:30a Mass Herb Landwehr+/SH                                              

Thursday-May 18                                      
8:30a Mass Vocations to the Priest-
hood & Religious Life/SH                                                                                                  

Friday-May 19                                                                             
6:00p Mass Troy Pinon+/SH                                
6:30p Shroud of Turin presenta-
tion/SH       

Saturday-May 20                                                                                                                                                      
9:30a Shroud of Turin presenta-
tion/SH                                            
4:00p Mass Michael Ladish+/StC                            
6:30p Mass Dorothea Corrotto 
Westmoreland+/SH 

Sunday-May 21                                                           
8:00a Mass Parish Family/SH                                                                     
10:30a Mass Joe & Sherry Bock+/
SH 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 
OR HOMEBOUND:  Please 

pray for our friends and family:      
Rodney Beauregard,  Karen Booker, 
Kevin Breesawitz, Arlene & Charles 
Burt, Micaylyn Darby, Lisa Doyle,  
Linda Francka, Eduardo Garcia,     
Mary Frances Kroutil, Kerrigan Pres-
ley,  Michael Quennoz, Kathy Sunnen-
berg, Mary Wick. Those in skilled care  
facilities: Judy Gailey, Ann Kathka, & 
Angeline Stanek. 

SACRED HEART PARISH                     
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

5/7/2023                 

Env/Cks:                           $  5,192.00                    
Plate:                                        383.14            
Maintenance:                            930.00                                                       
Total:                                 $  6,505.14 

PARISH INFORMATION & CONTACTS 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613   417-326-5596                    

website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org            email: sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                                       

St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                            

Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                             

Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                             

The fourth Wednesday of the month 12-8 p.m. 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576     Practice for the 

Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in 

the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Joan Woods, President, 417-777-1694                                                                 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Bob Bowes, 417-770-3158 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION: 

Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for   

marriage prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic 

Church contact Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to 

share in Christ and the call to everlasting life 

through faith, prayer and fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S LOVE AND GRACE IN THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION! 

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine of Siena; 6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart or call the Parish Office for an appointment. 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA         
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our 
parish who are sick and are     
unable to be with us especially:   
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, 
Clara Clements, Kelly Conger, 
Carol Gorman, Jan & Kenny 
Holmes, Ann Kathka, Annette  
Petrone, Henri Thibault.  If you 
need to call for prayers, please 
call Alice 754-8447, Paula 754-
8067 or Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

  

 OUR GIFTS TO GOD                              
@ ST. CATHERINE      

5/7/2023 

Env./Loose Checks:             $    615.00                                                                 
Plate:                                             33.00  
Maintenance:                               20.00                                                                       
Total:                                     $    668.00  

 

ST. CATHERINE PROJECTS 

SPONSOR CHILD: Please help 
support Venelish Teresa Antho-
ny.  Each month we send her 
$22. 

 
UPC LABELS: Our parish is       
collecting UPC  labels from Best 
Choice. 
 
BIRTHDAY CARDS:  We are    
collecting NEW birthday cards for 
our veterans. 

 

POP CANS: We are collecting 
pop cans to recycle.  Please help 
by saving them and bringing 
them to ST. CATHERINE’S. 

 

POP TOPS:  We are collecting 
the tabs off of pop cans.  We con-
tinue to save these and turn them 
in.   

 

 

HEART TO HEART……..by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners: 

    Happy Mothers Day to all mothers, both living and deceased as 
we remember their love and sacriÞces this weekend:   

Loving God,                                                                                                           
We thank you for all the mothers in the world.  Bless them so that they may              
always give life and nourishment to their children through their Þrm faith,           
generous and selfless love, good example and constant concern for their  bodily 
and spiritual health.                                                                                                    
Grant that we, their children, may honor them always with a spirit of profound 
love, respect and thanksgiving.  Through Christ our Lord.  Amen.       

 

Mark your calendars for our annual Memorial Day Mass at St. Wenceslaus            
Cemetery (Karlin).  Mass will be celebrated at 9:00 a.m. followed by breakfast and 
or coffee at Smith’s in a reserved space.  Please bring your own chairs, and sun 
protection.  In the event of rain the Mass will be celebrated at Sacred Heart 
(Bolivar).                             

 

    Our Parish Leadership Team (PLT) has identiÞed that we   prioritize prayer as 
the Body of Christ as one of our parish objectives.  In order to do this we have 
created our own Sacred Heart Parish prayer that can be found on the front cover 
of our pew missals.  We ask and invite all parishioners to join us as begin praying 
this prayer at the start of every Mass.  If anyone would like a personal copy of the 
prayer, you may Þnd small prayer cards in the vestibule. 

      

     We welcome Dr. Mark Zia, of Benedictine College in Atchison, Kansas to    
Sacred Heart this coming weekend, May 19/20, 2023.  Dr. Mark Zia  is a          
professor of theology, husband, father, and owner of a Catholic book and gift 
shop that also sells REAL Italian gelato!  We are delighted that Dr. Zia has        
accepted our invitation to be with us Friday night and again on Saturday morning 
(19th/20th) to share with us his study and presentation on the Shroud of Turin 
(burial cloth of Jesus) and the Body of Christ during this    Eucharistic time of    
Revival.  This presentation is a WONDERFUL follow-up to our Lenten presentation 
of Veronica’s Veil and devotion of the Holy Face of Jesus.  We hope to see you 
there.  Friday night and Saturday morning will be the same presentation.  Please 
see on the weekly schedule of the bulletin for times. 

Alleluia, He is Risen! 

Fr. Scott 

DISCIPLESHIPS SPOTLIGHT MOMENTS: 

Let’s share the stories...Another member of the parish saw the previous prayers and 
wanted to offer his prayer of Thanksgiving for our leadership and parish community.   

Almighty God, we give you thanks for our faith and especially today for our parish family.  
We thank you for Fr. Scott and Deacon Jim, and all who give their time and talent to help 
make our parish a vibrant family of devotion to you.  We especially give thanks for all our 
relatively new members of our parish who have moved to our area recently in the past few 
years.  These families and individuals have brought an active faith and participation in 
many areas of parish life—we give thanks for them as they are an inspiration to us all.  
May the Holy Spirit continue to guide all our parishioners.  AMEN.     

 





SACRED HEART ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

                                  ATTENTION LADIES 
Hello ladies of the parish! Your Parish Council of Catholic Women has a very exciƟng 
May meeƟng on Monday night, May 15th. We have invited our neighboring parish 
CCW women to join us for dinner and a night of fun and a program.   Coming will be 
guests from Stockton, El Dorado Springs, Humansville, and Buffalo. This will be a 
chance to meet and get to know our neighbors…please come and join us!    
The food and all the setup and  entertainment has been taken care of, so you can 
relax and join in the fun.  
As always, we will say the rosary in the church at 5:30, and then the meeƟng will be 
in McKenna Hall starƟng at 6:00.  
If you would like to come and you need a ride, please contact me and we will make 
that happen for you! 
Joan Woods, President  417-777-1694  jwoods8888@yahoo.com 

 
MONTHLY ADORATIONS:  As many of you know our parish has been having Adoration to 
the Blessed Sacrament three times a month.  With PSR ending, a new schedule will be: First 
Friday    immediately following the 6:00 p.m. Mass for one hour; and on the third Wednesday 
of the month beginning at 6:00 p.m. for one hour.  All are invited to come and spend an 
hour with Jesus. 

 

2023 DDF:  To date our parish has received 53 pledges from our members.  Thank you!  
This is 30% of our goal.  We are humbled and thankful to you for returning your gift.  
Your unity to our parish and diocese is greatly blessed by your kindness. 

 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS For the months of May and June we will be collecting Bath 
Towels to help Þll SYC gift bags.  The Christmas box is located in the gathering space.   

 

SACRED HEART PARISH LIBRARY:  Searching for books about your faith?  Saints?  The 
Mass?  For your kids?  Check out the wonderful library we have that may be just what you 
are looking for.  Easy to Þnd, easy to check out and great for reading.   

 

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  The rosary for vocations is said on the First   Sunday of 
the month.  Please join us.  We begin at 7:30 a.m. 


